Open letter to Evergreen families from your teachers, Aug. 31, 2018
John Steach is misleading the Evergreen community – and our students are paying the price.
The Evergreen Education Association’s 1,800 members – our district’s teachers – don’t want to be on strike. We want to be in school with our students – your children.
Yet classes in Evergreen won’t begin until Superintendent John Steach negotiates a fair contract that provides competitive, professional pay raises comparable to the ones teachers in other Washington school districts have negotiated.
Competitive pay is needed to continue attracting and keeping qualified, committed teachers for our students. Leaders in most other Washington school districts have negotiated pay raises with their staff. Their teachers are not on strike.
Here in Clark County, Steach and other school superintendents refuse to negotiate fair pay raises for teachers. As a result, most Clark County schools are closed, and thousands of students are not in school. The only teacher strikes in the entire country are here in Southwest Washington. That is because our superintendents lack leadership and they don’t value teachers.
Our students deserve better than this. Steach has the money to invest in competitive pay raises for Evergreen teachers. Evergreen, like every district in the state, is getting substantially more funding overall because of the Supreme Court’s McCleary decision.
Evergreen public schools will receive a $22 million increase in funding specifically for teacher salaries! Even though local levies are going down, increased state funding more than makes up for it. Our district is getting a net increase in overall funding this year and into the future – more than 12 percent total. But our superintendent has other budget priorities – he wants to divert salary money and spend it on other things besides teacher salaries. That’s not right.
Our district can afford the reasonable teacher pay proposals the EEA Bargaining Team has put forth. Our pay proposals are both realistic and affordable. Yet instead of negotiating a settlement, Steach delayed negotiations for months and still falsely claims that there is no need to negotiate over teacher pay – even though the current contract doesn’t comply with state law and therefore must be renegotiated.
As superintendent of Evergreen Public Schools, John Steach is the one responsible for the current strike. It’s up to him to end it by negotiating a fair contract for Evergreen teachers.
He has the money. 
Please contact John Steach at 360-604-1001, ex. 4500, or email john.steach@evergreenps.org/ Tell him you expect him to bargain a new salary schedule that provides a professional competitive wage for all Evergreen teachers.
Thank you,
Bill Beville - EEA President
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